Meeting: Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks Member Meeting
Location: Park Board

Date:  September 18, 2013
Present: Lydia Albjerg, Bethany Brandvold, Kim Greendahl, Warren Hanson, Tanis Hastman, Cindy Janssen, Heidi Panos, Dan Splichal,  Jim Whitehead, Leah Wigham

	Agenda Items
	Discussion/Conclusion
	Action
	Responsible Party

	Review Minutes
	None – previously attached with last email to members
	
	

	Treasurer’s Report
	None

	
	

	Welcome new members
	Lydia Albjerg – attending the University of North Dakota in the Masters of Public Health degree program

	
	

	Business
	Introduction of members present

	
	

	Guest Speakers
	Lydia Albjerg from Portland, Oregon is currently working on an internship with the CHGGF as part of her learning in the Masters of Public Health at UND with aspirations of acceptance into the UNDSMHS.  Lydia has several goals for her internship proposal:
1. Assess Coalition outcomes and achievements

2. Make the Coalition website more vibrant and promote social networking

3. Speak at Coalition meetings and various related member meetings during the current semester
Lydia would like to participate with Coalition members’ committees and projects.  She has about fifteen hours per week to devote assisting Coalition members with events, projects, or resources requested by members.

	
	Lydia Albjerg

	    Agency News
	Leah Wigham stated that GF received a grant for a Community orchard garden at Century Elementary.  Because of the lengthy forms to complete none of the schools in the Grand Forks area applied and the orchard garden plans did not materialize.  

The Human Nutrition Research Center is conducting a new study called The Breathe Light Study.  Volunteers between the ages of 18 to 65 will receive $1200 for two separate 11 day studies conducted at the facility.  For more information call 701.795.8396 or visit:  recruit@gfhnrc.ars.usda.gov
Altru has opened a new clinic at 607 Demers in East Grand Forks, MN.  There will be a dietician on-site Monday, September 23rd, from 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm.  The clinic will conduct shoe and footwear assessments as a community service free of charge on Monday, October 14th, from 5:30 pm to 6:30 pm.  Heidi reminded Coalition members of the Altru Health & Fitness Expo which will be held at the Choice Health & Fitness facility Friday, September 27th, from 10:00 am to 9:00 pm.
The Greenway had a very busy summer with the focus on cycling in the city, making the routes more visible using green signage boxes and applying for the Bicycle Friendly Community designation.  A new website has been created specifically for cycling in the Grand Forks area:  bikingtheforks.com
Many ideas and comments for improving cycling on the trails and streets are listed on the comments page.  Kim mentioned that cyclists need more visibility at the intersection of Columbia and University on the UND campus where conditions merit improvement.
Group exercise classes are scheduled for the Altru south campus.  A pilates class will be held from October 1st through November 21st; contact Bethany for details.
Leah discussed her involvement with the Take Action group and asked members to stop by the south side of Century Elementary School and see the nice rain barrel and no-till garden that was planted this past spring – it is quite amazing.


	
	Leah Wigham
Heidi Panos
Kim Greendahl
Bethany Brandvold
Leah Wigham



	Next Coalition meeting
	Date:             October 9, 2013

Time:            2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Location:      Grand Forks Park Board Conference Room


	
	Enjoy the autumn colors!
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